Wiscasset Transportation Committee 
February 1, 2010

Present:  Don Jones, Cindy Fischer, Lois Kwantz, Seaver Leslie

Absent:  Sean Rafter

Our meeting opened at 7:05 PM with a review of the minutes from our October 5, 2009 meeting.  It was the last time that we had met (no meetings in Nov., Dec., or Jan.)  Cindy moved to accept the minutes as presented with some amended minor spelling corrections; Seaver seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous for acceptance.  Don then moved on to update us on the following:

Gateway 1:  Don presented our committee’s recommendation to the board of selectmen that the town should participate in Gateway 1.  The selectmen chose not to sign the new start up agreement to implement the Gateway 1 corridor action plan.  Even so, enough of the other towns in the corridor have signed on for the project to continue without Wiscasset.  There were a couple of other towns that also said “no”.  Seaver stated that he believed that Anne Leslie would probably continue to be involved in the meetings re: Gateway 1 and Cindy indicated interest as well by asking whether the meetings are open to the public.

Bicycle/Pedestrian Survey Update:  The draft report has been completed.  Both Cindy and Don have received copies and Don forwarded a copy to the rest of the transportation committee members.  The bicycle/pedestrian committee’s work is done.  Don has some concerns about the recommendations for Gardiner Rd. and the construction of pathways with regard to low-lying land, embankments and encroachment on people’s property.

Bypass Update:  The period for public comment re: the Wiscasset Regional Bypass to the Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) is now open.  Don presented a prepared a draft statement expressing the concerns of the Transportation Committee in a number of areas as regards the choice of the ACOE for route N8c, the long bridge across the harbor.  After much discussion, the committee moved to adopt this draft as the official public comment from the Wiscasset Transportation Committee.  The vote was 3 in favor with 1 abstention (Seaver Leslie).  Don mentioned that he is on the selectmen’s agenda to update them about the bypass and the ACOE’s recommendation.

New Business:  Seaver Leslie brought up an issue around the removal of the stop sign at the corner of Washington and Summer Sts.  He questioned the why and the how it was removed.  He has had feedback from some of the residents who are unhappy that this happened without any notification that it was even up for discussion, especially since it was installed at their request.  Seaver was also concerned that Don had been involved along with three other residents of the town who are not residents of that particular neighborhood.  They went to the board of selectmen to request that the stop sign be removed and thus it was put on the agenda for the following meeting.  The selectmen subsequently authorized the removal of the sign.  Although Don was involved as a private citizen and not as a member of the transportation committee, Seaver felt that it could be interpreted as a conflict of interest.  This discussion generated further discussion about what the role of the transportation committee should be.  What are our responsibilities and what kinds of things should come to our attention and under our auspices as a committee?  We agreed that we should address this issue of our job as a committee at the next meeting.

We adjourned at 8:05 PM after scheduling our next meeting for March 1, 2010 – same time, same place.

Respectfully submitted by Lois Kwantz, Secretary   

